
A meeting of the Official Board was called on Sunday, 
January 20, 1951, immediately following the morning Worship 
Service. 

Pastor Rev.Wallace S. Bragg presided. 

The meeting was opened with pryer. 

Bro. Bragg read a letter dated Jan. 8, 1951, from Bro. H.C. 
Ball, in answer to Bro. Bragg's letter to him relating to the 
support of a missionary in South "merica. This letter stated 
that a Bro. Raymond Brack, a graduate of CBI, now teaching in 
Great Lakes Bible Inst., Zion, Ill, whose wife is also a 
graduate of the same School, desires to go to Bolivia, South 
America, and that a Bro. Phillips of Zion wants to partly 
support them. Bro. Bragg also read a letter dated January 12, 
1951, statag that Bro.Phillips of Zion, Ill”was willing for 
us to assume full support of the above missionaries. 

There were present: Bro.Wallace S.Bragg; Bros.Fred Hepwcrth, 
W. Hollahan, Thomas Griffith, E. Day, Fred Heintz, R. Geist, C. 
Krause, Al. Clarke, M. Bogdan, R. Lafferty, W. Hepwrth, F. Simokat, 
W. McAnney, R. Alexander, Mrs.Griffin, Maude Nether, C. Clarke, 
and C.M.Payne. 

Bro. Bragg stated that the meeting had been called for the 
purpose of considering Mr. and Mrs. Brock as our missionaries, 
as a result of the Board requesting him to write with reference to 
Missionaries for Japan and South America. 

On motion of Bro. Krause, seconded by Brother and after 
some questions and consideration, the decision of the Board was 
to accept Mr. and Mrs. Brock as our missionaries, and that it 
would be well if they could visit Highway on their itinerary 
work rather than bring them a long distance, if possible. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned 
with prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Church Clerk 


